
From: GROSS, Bill <wrg@nei.org>  
Sent: Monday, July 26, 2021 3:38 PM 
To: Keene, Todd <Todd.Keene@nrc.gov> 
Subject: [External_Sender] FW: Fee Exemption Request for NEI White Paper, “Development of 
Adversary Timelines” 
 
Todd; 
  
I appreciate your call this morning. 
  
After discussing internally, I can confirm NEI’s intent: 
NEI plans to make the final version of the white paper available for use by both members and non-
members; therefore, NRC review and endorsement of the white paper will promote a consistent 
approach to the development of adversary timelines by all power reactor licensees. 
  
Thank you, 
Bill Gross 
  
  

 

William Gross | Director, Incident Preparedness. Facility 
Security Officer 
Nuclear Energy Institute 
1201 F Street NW, Suite 1100 | Washington, DC 20004 
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